 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 12TH APRIL 2012.
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM 
PCSO Alan Stead reported 2 crimes – a theft non- specific and a theft on a vehicle .
Cllrs reported to him the recent mayhem in The Drive the previous Sunday when there had been considerable damage to property, some of which was thrown into the beck. One of the youths involved had been identified. 

Cllrs also mentioned the memorial tree on the Ascot path which had completely disappeared 2 days after it was planted by the Parish Council. 

Charles and Janet Bryant attended, in connection with their letter to the Council , expressing a strong desire for the retention of the present boundary with Scarcroft. They reported that at a meeting of the Steering Committee ,Scarcroft members seemed to favour supporting 2 sites currently in Bardsey. If allowed for inclusion in their NP, it would mean that Bardsey would have to find other sites to comply with its allocation. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None. 
PRESENT  Cllr Frankland,(in the Chair), Cllrs Bosomworth, Tatman, Flockton, Wright and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES.   Cllrs Stentiford and Bradford. 
6439   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MARCH 8TH  2012. These were approved, with
           one small addition.          
6440   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Hetchell Woods.  There was nothing to report. 
2. Purchase of signs at approach to Bardsey Sports Club .There was nothing to report.    
3. Theft of Memorial Tree. A  few days after the new tree was planted, it disappeared.  Council decided against replacing again at present but would consider doing so in the next planting season. 
4. Path from Congreves to Park Field. There was nothing to report. 
5. Highways Update-                                                                                                                        (a)  Request for Pedestrian Crossing on Keswick Lane A resident of East Keswick had asked whether the Council could do anything to improve safety at this location which they consider to be unsafe for children crossing on their way to Bardsey School. This is due to the speed of traffic in the area, largely ignoring  the 30mph speed limit. She had made various suggestions, including one for a pedestrian crossing. Cllr Wright had spoken to Steve Parry (Highways) about the problem but the subject was felt to merit further consideration. The hedge needs to be reduced to 5 foot for 50 yds either side of the Blacksmith’s Field and a dropped kerb, fence, and possibly a mirror would help.  It was agreed that a site meeting should be requested with Steve and Cllrs Wright and Bosomworth in an early morning. (Action GW)                                                                                                                                      (b) SID figures from PCSO for speeding on Keswick Lane. . PCSO Rebecca Jackson had e mailed the figures to the Council from her latest exercises with the speed gun. On the first occasion, between 8.15 and 9am she had noted 6 drivers over the limit, 5 at 36mph and 1 at 41mph. On a subsequent occasion she had encountered only 1 at 36mph. She agreed to continue to monitor and also mentioned a trial on Blackmoor Lane where there had been no speeders. She said she had also asked LCC to put zigzag lines at the bad bend at Bardsey Primary School. 
(c) The Moorland Posts on Mill Lane are now in a satisfactory position, although they may cause problems at harvest time. 

(d) Re-surfacing of pavement at Bank Top It was noted that this had finally taken place. 
6. New Litter Bins for Parkfield. Norman Overfield had met a representative of ESE, at the Sports Club and discussed the joint needs of BSC and BPC regarding new litter bins. He had later informed Cllr Wright of a few bins on offer at a discounted price . Council agreed that, if these were not purchased by BSC, they should be bought by BPC for a total of £150, (individually at the reduced prices of £40, £50, and 2 at £30).Posts would also be required. (Action GW)
7. Marker Post on Cornmill Ginnel. There was no progress to report but it had been pointed out by a resident that, although access for cars should be prevented, access for cleaning should be allowed for. (Action IF)
8. Security Arrangements concerning Bardsey Sports Club/ Car Park/ Playground. The Planning Application, including the condition requested, had finally been approved. .Norman Overfield has, however, been against taking any immediate action as BSC are anxious first to learn the result of their grant application. 
9. Broken Dog Litter Bin. This has been replaced by a new red bin. 
10. GGS Contract – Cornmill Ginnel Mark Hullah had agreed to include this area for no extra cost but Cllrs felt that there was a lot of work involved. It was agreed that a micro digger was required and that Cllr Frankland would meet Steve Parry to discuss whether Highways would do the work.  Mark Hullah would be asked to do the work if LCC failed to agree to the PC’s suggestions.  (Action JG)
11. Possible Buffet Lunch for Kisdorf Visitors to Jubilee Fest. There are unlikely to be more than 6 visitors from Kisdorf. Cllrs considered that if they were to have a welcome meal for them it should be early in their visit, preferably lunch time on the Friday, June 1st.(Action JG)
12. Need for replacement Litter Bin at Bank Top. Members of the Cleansing Dept. had visited the site and had agreed on the need for a replacement bin when funds were available. 
13. Arrangements for APM. The following offers were made for the approval of the Chairman:- 
· Cllr Flockton to buy the wine

· Cllr Frankland to speak on Planning and the Website.

· Cllr Wright to speak on Highways.

· Cllr Bosomworth to speak on his impressions as a newcomer to the Council.
14. Path in front of Bingley cottages. Tim Gittins had referred back to the Minutes in which the PC had accepted his research showing that there had never been a definitive ROW on this spot. It had been used unofficially as one in the past and if residents wished for it to be given this status, they could apply to LCC providing the necessary documentary evidence. The Council’s position remained unchanged.   

15. Arrangements for Litter Pick. The Clerk explained that, due to East Keswick having their litter pick on the same day, she would have to divide her time between the two. She had ordered a supply of black bags and strong gloves from LCC for both PCs and would bring those for Bardsey to the VH at 10am on Saturday. A skip has been promised for the VH car park. 
16. Possible alternative to PB for Young People in Bardsey. The Clerk had read an article in the Wetherby News about a venture, called i 12 organised by WY Police Community Trust to encourage 11-18 yr olds to team up and create and run a project which would have a positive impact on their local community. They are asked to research issues that matter to local residents. Small start up grants up to £250 may be available and teams have to complete their project by the end of September. These will then be judged and 3 prizes (of up to £1k) awarded. Registration of interest has to be by May 11. Cllrs approved of the scheme but considered that there was too little time this year to motivate the young people into participating. It is something which could be considered for next year. 
6441   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field – Problem with AWA Bin Emptying Cllr Wright had told the Clerk prior to the Easter break that the AWA bin was full and overflowing. This had been reported to the firm who gave various responses, finally stating that the bin had not been emptied since Christmas as it contained dog litter which they were not allowed to touch. If the bin could be emptied by someone else they would resume normal service. Cllr Wright had emptied the top part of dog litter but could not tackle the rest of the bin. The Clerk had contacted LCC Cleansing Dept, who were looking into threatening enforcement action against AWM if they continued in their refusal to empty it. Cllr Bosomworth offered to empty the bin as part of the Litter Pick (Action MB). 
2 .Willan’s Wood. It was agreed that the hedge should be cut when the bird nesting season is over. (Action LF).
3. Playground. There was nothing to report.
4. Web Site .There was nothing to report.  
5.School and Community Links. There was nothing to report. 
6. Neighbourhood Plan- Composition of Steering Committee. Cllr Frankland reported on work carried out by the 4 PC members of the Working Party following the hugely successful and well attended public meeting on Neighbourhood Planning on March 15. There had been a large response to the request for volunteer help and after sifting through these, the following had been selected to serve on the steering committee – Ed Stentiford(Chairman), Ian Frankland, Mike Bosomworth, Geoffrey Tatman, Jane Ambrose, Lance Tattersall, Lidsay Burns, Jane Singham, and the Clerk.  Planning, Education and Health working parties would operate under different members of the Steering Committee who are free to choose their members.Jack Cairns and Tim Gittins are also to be used as advisors. The Clerk mentioned that she had also been offered help from Richard Sadler. The first meeting of the Steering Committee will be on Tuesday April 17th.
6442   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/ 12/00610 – Land off church Lane – Detached Stable Block- Object. . 
(b)P/12/00942 – Holly Lodge, 24 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.- No comment.   
(c) P/12/00595 – Rigton Croft, Scarsdale Lane – Demolition of Existing house & Replacement with 4 Detached Houses.- Object.  
(d) P/12/00588 – 33 Bingley Bank- Ext.- No comment.  

(e) P/12/ 00932 – Rowley Cottage, 2 Wayside Mount –Side  Ext. & Porch to Garage.- Object.  
(f) P/12/00679 – 15 Syke Lane, Scarcroft – Railings, Gates & Fencing.- No comment. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC: 
(a)  P/11/ 04303/RM – Erection of 11 houses – land off Syke Green, Scarcroft.                                                                                                                                                       (b) P/12/00272 –18 Church Lane – C.A. App. for demolition of garages & erection of new double garage with store rooms.                                                                                                                                                    (c) P/12/ 00396 – 5 Castle Close – Ext. of time for app. 09/00013 for Exts. 
(d) P/12/ 00208 – Spear Fir Farm, Spear Fir Lane – Change of use – Alts. to mistal barn & outbuildings to form house and formation of new access. 

3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-None to date.

4. Query raised with Planning Enforcement re Siting of Shipping Containers in front garden of Barbondale, Mill Lane  as possible breach of planning control – Case No 12/00314/UHD3 – for the attention of Mr McKenzie. Cllr Tatman had asked Enforcement to look into this. Mr McKenzie, Enforcement,  was informed that the container was for the storage of household items on a temporary basis .He accepted this explanation  and gave them 28 days to remove them.
5. High Fencing at top of First Avenue. Cllr Flockton reported that she had asked Planners whether Planning Permission was required. 
6443   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) YLCA – Subs. -                                £592.00
(b) Rigton Print Ltd –Flyers                     265.00 
(c) NALC – Local Council Review            15.50

(d) BSC – Grant                                   5,000.00

(e) BSC – Youth Club Rent                    180.00

(f) J. Gallant – Photocopying                   14.40

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Receipts –                                                                                                                                  (a) Bowling Club – Rent                           250.00                                                                         (b) Annual Precept                               30,000.00
3. End of Year Accounts. The Clerk presented these to the Council. 
6444   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.
1 Letter from Janet Bryant re Parish Boundaries. Mrs Bryant wrote strongly in favour of remaining in Bardsey . 
2.Questionnaire from Parish & town Council Forum re 2012 Seminar. There were no suggestions from Cllrs. 
3. E mail from Norman Overfield requesting help from PC with BSC Gala .In the past, Derek and Pauline Hills have manned the main entrance. Norman asked whether a Cllr would be prepared to do it on this occasion, now that there are 2 entrances. Cllr  Bosomworth offered to help if available. 
4.Storage of Historical Notes compiled by Judith Unwin.  Mrs Unwin wondered whether there was anyone in the village who would like to take possession of the notes she had made for her book on the History of Bardsey. Cllr Stentiford had suggested that they should be stored electronically. It was agreed to take no action until Cllrs had studied the notes. 
5. E mail from Debbie Lord re new problem  of access for walkers from East Keswick to Gateon House Lane. Mrs Lord, supported by Cllr Gibbs of EKPC, both contended that the new high kerbing installed by the builders next to the wall, with plans to create a grassy bank on the area previously safe for walking, on meant that to cross to Gateon House Lane from EK it would be necessary to walk on the road. It was agreed that this would be discussed with Steve Parry at the meeting with him concerning access from the Blacksmith’s Field on to Keswick Lane. (Action GW)
6. Letter from Zurich Insurance re Premium for coming year. The Insurers wished to know whether any changes to the Policy were required. No suggestions for change were made. 
6445   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Condition of Sandiway, Mill Lane – Cllr Tatman asked Cllrs to consider ways in which a semi derelict property such as this could be made fit once more for habitation.  

2 Plank missing from side of Bus Shelter on A58 at Grange Close on West side. It was agreed that this should be reported to Metro (Action JG).
BPC April 12 Mins. 
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